P O. BOX 1115.

SAN JUAN P.R.

March 31, 1925.

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 776, Ponce, P. R.

Dear Bishop:

Your telegram has just been received, and I regret very much that you will not be able to be with us.

In making up my Estimate for the Appropriations for 1926, I am including educational allowance for your daughter, as at college in the States. In all cases of educational allowances, I have to give the date of birth. Will you be good enough to send me this information, that is, the date of Edith's birth, at your earliest convenience, so that it may be included in this estimate?

I hope I am going to have the opportunity to see you again before you leave for the States. Unfortunately, I will not be here on the 16th, when you sail, so that, unless I see you before the 10th, I will not have the privilege before you go away.

Please give my warmest regards to all the family, and with best wishes, believe me.

Very sincerely yours,

CBC/MAW*

Chas B. Cleurs.